
 
 

NOTICE OF AMENDMENT 

WAKE COUNTY 2016 and 2019 ACTION PLANS 

 

Notice is hereby given that Wake County is amending the 2016 and 2019 Action Plans. The 

Annual Action Plan is part of the Five-year Consolidated Plan mandated by the National 

Housing Act of 1990 and is required for Wake County to receive Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) and other federal funding from the U.S. Department of Housing and 

Urban Development (HUD).   

 

On January 21, 2020, the Wake County Department of Housing Affordability & Community 

Revitalization will ask the Wake County Board of Commissioners to approve the amendments 

below:  

1.  Reprogramming $19,073.93 of 2016 CDBG funds from Public Facilities to Public Services 

for the Garner Recreation Center. 

2. Reprogramming $41,026.06 of 2019 CDBG funds from Public Facilities to Public Services 

for the Garner Recreation Center. 

3. Reprogramming $429,373.94 of 2019 CDBG funds from Public Facilities to Rehabilitation. 

 

Wake County will make the amendments available for review and comment for 30 days at 

Wake County Housing Affordability & Community Revitalization offices at Rm. 440, Wake 

County Office Building, 336 S. Fayetteville St, P.O. Box 550, Raleigh, NC 27602, and on the 

Wake County website at http://www.wakegov.com/housing/Pages/plansdocs.aspx starting 

December 20, 2019. At the end of the 30-day period, Wake County will compile and address 

all comments received. Send comments to Emily Fischbein at the above address or 

Emily.fischbein@wakegov.com by 5:00 p.m. on January 20, 2020. For more information, 

contact (919) 508-0781. Speech or hearing-impaired persons may call 1-800-735-2962 (TT) 

or 1-800-735-8262(voice). 
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